
Meeting of Lamphey Community Council meeting held on Wednesday 24th 

November 2021 

 

In attendance were:- Cllr N Vince, Cllr S Cannon, Cllr D Phillips, Cllr J Purser, Cllr A Skeels, Cllr 

J Vince, Cllr L Scourfield, Cllr R Talliss, and Mrs P Davies (Clerk) 

Apologies were received from Cllr L H John and Cllr T Hodgson 

Cllr N Vince chaired the meeting. 

The following decisions were made:- 

 The new noticeboard to be fitted to the Village Hall. 

 The Clerk to write to the Highways Dept of PCC and ask when the work on the sunken 

drain on the road out of Lamphey would be started and when the speed bump outside 

the school would be fitted.  The exact location of the sunken road near Westhill to be 

identified and send to PCC 

 The road outside the Church to be monitored for cars parking on the road and causing 

an obstruction and a possibly safety issue. 

 A letter to be written to PCC outlining the reasons why LCC felt that hedgcutting should 

be started earlier in the year.  Some of the reasons included safety as well as the 

increase in the volume and size of the traffic using the local roads. 

 Parking on pavements opposite the Dial in Lamphey.  Cllr Hodgson had reported this 

issue to the local PCSO.  LCC to write to Highways and ask them to install raised kerbs 

as the dropped kerbs weren’t effective. 

 Resolved to write to PCC and ask them to fell the Tree in the Bishops Garden as the 

Tree Officer at PCC had advised that the tree had Ash Dieback disease. 

 The Clerk to follow up the Freshwater East Liaison Group meeting 

 The Council to contact the Church to ask for a joint meeting to discuss the graveyard 

and an extra-ordinary meeting to be held in the future. 

 A suitable location in Hodgeston to be identified for defibrillator.  Councillors to check 

the current defibrillators in Lamphey and Freshwater East and report any faults to the 

Welsh Ambulance Trust.  

 Application letter to be sent to local groups for funding. 

 The budget to be discussed in more detail at the December meeting 

 A letter to be written to Welsh Water to highlight a sewerage incident recently and 

ask if they have a contingency plan for the future. 

 When the Lamphey School Vision Statement was complete the Council would like to 

see a copy. 

 Lamphey School wanted to plant some trees for the jubilee. If Councillors could 

identify any suitable areas of land then LCC could pass this information onto the 

school. 

 Jubilee Funding would be discussed at next month’s meeting. 


